
 

Zion Council Meeting      

January 9, 2023 

Meeting was opened with by Charlotte Mehrtens at 7 P.M. other members present were Dale 
Gruenwald, Kathi Trent, Darren Doerr, Mary Lou Peter, Rich Hoffelmeyer, Betty Keller Timmer, 
Sherry Wynn, Amanda Frierdich, Kurt Pellmann, and Barb Scharf.  

Office Administrator Amanda Frierdich presented the Treasurer’s Report, everything was found 
to be in order. Kurt Pellmann made a motion to accept treasurer report, seconded by Kathi 
Trent; motion carried. 

BCE Report was approved as presented. 

Minutes were approved as presented. Barb Scharf made the motion to accept the minutes as 
presented seconded by Mary Lou Peter; motion carried.   

Pastor Darrell sent his Pastors Report for December, he was very busy getting families to do the 
Advent candles for Sunday worship. We had the hanging of the Greens, thanks to the Z Team 
members, Sisters in Faith, the Riemann and Woehlke family. Christmas Eve Prelude from 
Children.  

He did In-Home Visits to members and Nursing Home Visits. Held a  funeral  service for Timothy 
“Tim” Mehrtens. He is Chaplain on call at Memorial Hospital on January 25. Kurt Pellmann 
made the motion to accept Pastors report and Barb Scharf seconded motion carried, 

The budget was sent out with the Annual Meeting report.  

Mission and Outreach Mary Lou Peter reported that $ 1167.00 was collected for our mission 
project for December. 

Property 2/3 of the new floor at the new shed has been poured. The carpets in the Reiss Hall 
and offices have been cleaned and look nice. The new beams for the bridge at the park have 
arrived and will be put into place in the spring.  

A new microphone was ordered. It will be taken out of the MFischer Fund. 

Old Business: 

At the Annual Meeting in January, members will be asked to vote on a new lawn mower. There 
is $15,000.00 in the mower account and the Z –Team have agree to pay anything over the price. 



Barb Scharf made a motion to adjourn and seconded by Rich Hoffelmeyer; motion carried. 
Meeting closed at 7:45 p.m. with the Lord’s Prayer. 

 

Dale Gruenewald         President 

Kathi Trent                    Vice President 

Charlotte Mehrtens      Secretary 


